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06/02/2023  16:18:122023/0344/T COMMNT Jeremy Lewison This application concerns one tree from a row of four lime trees planted about 15 years ago along the 

perimiter of 1 Steeles Road. In the last year the owners of this property have extended their house out to the 

permiter wall along which these limes were planted. It seemed obvious to anyone looking at the plans that the 

tree nearest the extension might be too near it, so it is surprising that this was not taken into consideration at 

planning stage. The tree in this row of trees furthest away from the house has become badly damaged during 

the process of construction by the delivery and removal of skips. Little care was taken to protect it. If the tree 

nearest the house is removed (as per the application), and if the tree furthest from the house dies because it 

is badly damaged, or cannot recover its form, then the row of four trees will be reduced to two and look 

incongruous. I am not making a case for rejecting the application but wish to make Camden aware of the 

considerations that must be taken into account by the tree officer in making his/her decision.
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